
 

 

Committee Secretary

Senate Education and Employment Committees

PO Box 6100

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Committee

I wish to make a submission to the COVID-19 Discrimination Inquiry

By way of introduction, I am a dermatologist in Tasmania, and my family
and I have been affected and traumatised by the mandates

I strongly believe that Government should never have the power to inject
their citizens with a substance under threat/coercsion of job loss.

As far as I understand the Constitution of Australia, we have certain
rights and freedoms and these were not followed during COVID mandates.

To pit the right/freedom to work against the right/freedom of bodily
integrity is immoral and unethical and discriminatory. The Government took
no notice of freedom of choice, freedom of bodily integrity, freedom of
conscience or freedom of religion (for those who had religious injection)

The Australian Vaccine Handbook states that to have a vaccine/jab one must
give informed consent. The threat of job loss immediately immediately
cancels the ability to given informed consent.

The last time experimental procedures were carried out on populations, the
perpetrators ended up at Nuremberg.

In relation to the COVID jabs (I prefer not to call them vaccines given
they are not vaccines in the traditional sense of the word vaccine), the
jabs are experimental, did not stop people contracting the disease and did
not stop disease spread. Evidence is emerging that people who are COVID-
jabbed do worse than their un-jabbed peers, for example, virtually all
COVID patients in NSW ICUs are jabbed. To inject people with unproven and
unsafe substances is simply malevolent.

We know hundreds of people who took the jab to save their jobs and who
would otherwise not have taken the jab. This is discrimination. We also
know several people who have had significant jab injuries including heart
attacks, serious clots, strokes and neurological problems. This is
heartbreaking

As a family, my wife had to close her medical practice and my two sons
could not attend University because the exercised their freedom to choose
not to be vaccinated.

Fortunately or unfortunately, I was so ill when the mandates were
introduced that I was given an exemption, although one doctor I saw tried
to pressure me into being vaccinated despite my illness and my inability
to give informed consent.

The 1997 Public Health Act gives the Director of Public Health, during an
emergency, to do whatever he sees fit, and this unelected official used
this draconian law to stamp his authority of the public (without listening
to any objections)

So I implore the committee, please make sure that these draconian laws are
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changed so that never again can Government force its citizens to be
injected with a substance under threat of job loss, or any other threat.

Thank you for your time and consideration and please contact me if you
need further information.

Please acknowledge receipt of my email and please update me about the
decisions made by the Committee.

Your faithfully

Mike

Associate Professor Mike Sladden, 
Dermatologist, West Tamar Health, Launceston
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